BOOMTOWN BLUES
TRASH TALK
As the kids are wont to say, that was a hell of
a week, and I’m only talking about Thursday and
Friday. Also, too, there seems to be a second IC
whistleblower on the horizon, per the NY Times.
Things are happening fast, and in real time.
First up is the collegiate athletics. By the
way, I honestly think all the Fair Pay to Play
acts are, well, not good. They will give a very
select small few rights to earn big money, and
be seen as different by all the other college
athletes that will never benefit. It is a caste
system, and empowerment of the 1% off of Wall
Street and onto the NCAA landscape. That is not
a good thing.
Here is a piece by Michael McCann at the newly
decimated Sports Illustrated, that I actually
agree with. If Fair Pay to Play is to be
enacted, it is absolutely necessary that it be
done on a national basis, not a bogus piecemeal
state by state basis, as some over aggressive
voices are pushing. If you are going to do it,
do it right. Join the national effort, not just
try to make a name for yourself in your
particular state.
Fair Pay to Play Acts are really ratifying that
only a select few will ever profit off of the
toils of the many. And the only recipients will
be, with very few exceptions, in only football
and basketball. The theory is not as evil as the
result it will create. Irrespective of that
merits discussion though, the siren song of
state fame seems to be stronger for some noisy
advocates than joining in a legitimate national
plan. Shocker!
Alright, back to actual college football. It is
a rather weak week for interesting games. Iowa
at Michigan may be one of the best,and that is
pretty telling. The best game is, arguably,
Auburn at Florida. Jim White’s Gators have been

a bit of a surprise, while Auburn was maybe
larger on the preseason radar. The game is in
the Swamp, which is huge for Florida. Auburn
seems for real this year though, on both sides
of the ball. That is the one game I will be
truly watching. Mostly a whole lot of nothing
after that this week.
As to the Pros: The Squawks beat the Rams in a
great Thursday Night game. Off the top of my
head, I think the Thursday Night football this
year is already of a better quality than past
years. Scribe said Vontaze Burfict should be
banned from the NFL. I did not necessarily
disagree, because his miscreant conduct goes
back to college, and he played a couple of years
here for the Sun Devils. He is a bad character,
banning was arguably a fair result. Instead he
will be suspended for the remainder of the year.
The Patriots have a lot of injuries, but they
are playing the Skins, who are simply, and
totally, fucked. Washington will be starting
Colt McCoy, who may actually be their best
option. If the Cards and Kyler Murray cannot
beat the Bungles, they may not win a game this
year.
The game that may be the most interesting is
Tampa Bay at New Orleans. Teddy Bridgewater is
no Drew Brees, but the Saints are seriously
good, and playing at their home dome. Give
Jameis Winston a smidgen of credit though, he is
markedly better under Bruce Arians’ tutelage.
This could be an excellent game. Vikes at Gents
could be interesting, even though irrelevant
mostly.
In a nod to Scribe’s coming comments, the Ravens
at Steelers should be very interesting. Mason
Rudolph did well last week; the Ravens not so
much in a blowout loss to Baker Mayfield and the
Brownies. Two different styles, and two teams
that really don’t like each other. Excellent!
Green Bay at Dallas you would think would be a
great game. But, even though I am a lifelong
Pack fan, this is a tough road to hoe. Have to

favor the ‘Boys. Lastly, the MNF game of
Cleveland versus Niners in Santa Clara (yeah,
that is still a dumbass location for the Niners
to be playing in; what a joke), could be very
good. Mayfield versus Garrapolo. Both teams are
really looking up this year. Edge to SF though.
I think…..
This week’s music is Boomtown Blues by Bob
Seger, and it is from an under-appreciated early
80’s album, The Distance. Not sure what made me
think of it, I have not thrown that album on the
turntable for years, but here we are. Making
Thunderbirds is also a truly killer cut on The
Distance.
Since blowing the whistle is all the rage
currently, I am including a second Seger cut,
Let It Rock, this from the much earlier Bob
Seger System, and it is an old song originally
credited to Edward Anderson. Thing is, Edward
Anderson was an early pseudonym for the one and
only Chuck Berry. Seger’s version is awesome.
Rock on folks.

